
TRANSFORMING LIFE CHANCES www.allfaithschildrrensacademy.org.uk 

Head of School: Mr A Kershaw Gun Lane, Strood, Kent ME2 4UF 
Chief Executive Officer: Mr S Gardner BA (Hons) MSc NPQH NLE Tel: 03333 602100  E: office@allfaithschildrensacademy.org.uk 
  
All Faiths Children’s Academy is a member of The Thinking Schools Academy Trust, whose registered address is Park Crescent, Chatham, Kent ME4 6NR. A 
company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales. Company Number: 7359755 

 

 

 

All Faiths Children’s Academy 

2nd June 2025  

 

Dear Parents and Carers  

Year 2 moving up to Year 3 

Come September 2025 you will need to pay for your child’s school dinners. 

Could your child be eligible for Free School Meals? 

Your child may be eligible for free school meals if you receive any of the following: 

• Income Support 

• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

• income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• the guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual 

gross income of no more than £16,190) 

• Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

• Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less 

than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get) 

In addition, schools must provide free school meals to all pupils in reception, year 1 and year 2. This 

is known as universal infant free school meals. This entitlement automatically stops when they enter 

year 3 and parents would then need to pay for school meals.  

What are the benefits of claiming free school meals? 

School meals are a good way to ensure that your child eats well at lunchtime, and they can also 

save you time and money. Claiming free school meals also helps the school. We get extra funding, 

known as the ‘pupil premium’, for every eligible pupil who is registered. This supports teaching, 

resources, interventions and many areas of school life for your child.  A child will remain eligible for 

pupil premium funding, even if their entitlement for free school meals change, so it is always worth 

applying. 

Are you eligible? If so, please go to: www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

If you need any assistance completing the form – please let us know, as we can apply on your behalf. 

Kind regards 

Mrs Bull 

Receptionist and Admissions Officer 

http://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

